
"Hello everyone! My name is Jamahl O’Connor, and I will be

telling you how I became a member of the Focus Club. I

was a very active student and so I tried out the club

because at the time, I had just gotten saved, and I thought

it would really help me grow spiritually if I joined the club.

So, I joined, and really enjoyed being around people who

were excited and passionate about God and His Kingdom.

As a result, I was able to try and truly build a relationship

with God. At the Club, I learned that fellowship is very

impactful in the process of spiritual growth as the bible

says in Proverbs 27:17 “Iron sharpeneth iron, so a man

sharpeneth the countenance of his friend.” I would really

like to share more about my experiences with others, as

joining the club was something I won’t ever regret." 

- Club President.
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I joined the Focus Club in 2021.
I first found the club while I
was looking for a friend. Pastor
Feare, the IS/IVCF sponsor,
saw me and invited me. I
accepted the invitation and
kept going to the club after
that day. After a few weeks,
Pastor Feare introduced me to
Ms. Latavia, who then invited
the club members to an
IS/IVCF event. I decided to
attend and continued
attending and volunteering at
other events. What this
organization means to me is
that it encourages others with
the Word of the Lord through
actions and activities.

The IS/IVCF group at John Gray High School, called the Focus club, is quite active and visible at

the school. The main Sponsor, Pastor Cassius Feare, along with other Christian teachers, meet

with the students every Wednesday during the lunch break, from 12:50pm-1:50pm. The

meetings are held in Pastor Feare's room with approximately 15 members, but sometimes, the

students meet in an open area near to the canteen which sees up to 80 students some weeks.

Occasionally, some Christian teachers also gather in the open area for a time of prayer and

worship during the lunch break as students gather around to listen or sing along. With the

assistance from many volunteers from different churches, we were also able to share the

Gospel with over 600 students across 60 tutorial groups this past year. Kindly help us pray that

the Word will bring transformation in the lives of these students and teachers.

Kaily Donnegan Jamahl O'Connor


